




















11. Presentation by AEG re: Update of Hawai‘i Convention Center Recent Operational
Activities and Sales Initiatives

Mr. Fried acknowledged Ms. Orton, who gave an update on the Convention Center’s (CC)
operation and sales. Ms. Orton reported the Financials for April 2017 and summarized the
2017 facility financial update. She mentioned that based on the 2017 Food and Beverage
Revenue, CC’s Return on Investment returned $20.13 to the state for every dollar spent. Ms.
Orton also provided Facility, Sales & Marketing Updates. In April 2017 year-to-date, the CC s at
11,345 room-nights to a goal of 232,000, which is 5%. Ms. Orton explained that most of the
CC’s contracts are signed in Q4, which explains the low percentage-to-goal value, and that the
numbers closed at 3,200 room-nights this month.

Ms. Orton added that the Vice President of Sales and Marketing resigned, so the CCis currently
recruiting for a Vice President of Sales, since most of the marketing for the CC is done through
HVCB. Additionally, all sales positions have been filled. Two administrative positions will be
filled in the next month, and the team is looking at LEED certification for the CC. As for the Pace
Report, the CC is concerned about MCI revenue for 2021 through 2023, so the team is looking
at customized incentive offers for multi-year contracts. Some known challenges are room rates
and airfare, so the team is trying to push planners to shoulder periods.

Mr. Baldemor added that emphasizing involvement with bringing citywide business to the CC is
important. He further noted that the global marketing team will be involved in bringing more
citywide business aside from tourism. Mr. Szigeti and the HTA staff are also involved in this
effort. Mr. Sanders expressed that the new VP of Sales position is a great opportunity to bring
in someone experienced with MCl. Mr. Sanders also asked whether the American Dental
conference was moved from 2018 to 2019. Ms. Orton responded affirmatively that the
changed number is reflected in the binder.

Ms. Orton also offered updates on June events: IEEE and ‘Jam on It’ conferences are coming.
Additionally, Kristine Davidson out of San Jose is turning out definite MCls for 2018 and 2019
for tournaments and corporate events. Recently the CC had an inquiry for Futsol to sign a long-
term contract for the first week of December for up to 2100 offshore visitors. Futsol is also
willing to purchase equipment and leave it here for long-term use.

12. Adjournment

Mr. Szigeti thanked the Chair for a productive Board meeting and welcomed the two new Board
members. He also advised that President Trump’s budget could defund Brand USA and noted
that HTA would be backing US travel and submitting supportive testimony. Mr. Fried expressed
appreciation to Gregg Kinkley, stating that “he’s an institution.”



Mr. Fried asked for a motion to adjourn. Ms. Kumukahi made a motion to adjourn the meeting.
Mr. Demello seconded the motion, which was unanimously approved by all the Board members
present. The meeting was adjourned at 12:14 p.m.

Respectfully submitted:

Jaceb L. Garmer
Recorder




